MEARNS PRIMARY SCHOOL
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FEBRUARY 2014 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer

The new term is well under way and, at last, the days are beginning to be a bit brighter!
We have received letters of thanks for the kindness and generosity shown by the school community over the Advent period and the appreciation of the children and adults who benefited from the donations made.  
Welcome to 
· Paul Campbell who is covering Miss Caldwell’s maternity leave in P5.16.  
· Samantha Oattes, Depute Head Teacher, who is joining us after the February mid term holiday.
Congratulations
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Charlotte Sobocinski, P2.8 teacher, who gave birth to her son Charlie at the beginning of the year.
· Kathryn Gordon, who has taken up the Acting Principal Teacher’s post, whilst Mrs McGregor is on maternity leave.
· Donna Caldwell, P5.16 teacher, who gave birth to her daughter Lucy towards the end of January. 
Thanks to

· Suzanne Rosenberg who has been with Mearns Primary School on a temporary basis and leaves us at the February mid-term.
Mid Term Holiday

School closes at the end of the day on Thursday, 6 February for pupils and reopens at 9am on Wednesday, 12 February 2014.  
School Uniform Reminder
Please make sure your child wears black shoes.  I have noticed some children wearing bright coloured trainers which are obviously not school uniform.  All children should have navy shorts, a white polo shirt and gym shoes or trainers for PE.  Please remind your child to bring his/her PE kits on gym days.

Nut Free School
Please remember Mearns Primary School is a “nut free” school, as many of our children have nut allergies.  Please do not give your child any snacks containing nuts or sandwiches with nut spreads, such as peanut butter or ‘Nutella’.
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Lego Request
Thank you to families who have brought unused Lego into school.  We would still be delighted to accept any old Lego, which is in good condition.  This will be used throughout the school and the nursery.
Education City Subscription
We are rolling out a homework option across the school and I know many of you have taken up this opportunity. This facility gives the children an interactive option for homework whilst extending their skills development in Maths, Language, Science and French. We hope to maximise the potential in the coming months. Please see http://www.educationcity.com/ for additional information. We will have a demo workshop during Parents night for those of you who wish for further details .
Library Committee

We hope to establish a library committee comprising pupils, staff and parents in order to refurbish our current provision. Anyone who has an interest in or experience in this area would be most welcome to join! We really need your support with this venture.  Thanks to the PTA who have agreed to contribute to the development.  Any ideas and volunteers should contact Miss Cumming (DHT) who will lead this initiative.
The Adventures of Robin Hood
The Visible Fictions Theatre Company are presenting a 60 minute performance of The Adventures of Robin Hood on Friday, 7 March 2014 at Eastwood Theatre at 7pm.  Please check the Theatre’s website: www.eastwoodparktheatre.co.uk for further information.

Communication 

As mentioned in a previous newsletter, we are proposing to use email as a method of communicating with parents.  In order to set this up, a test email on will be sent out on Friday, 7 February to the main contacts of pupils, who entered an email address on the annual data check issued at the start of the session.  If you receive this email, please DO NOT reply.  If you are not in receipt of an email marked ‘test’, and wish to have your named added to our contact list, then we would ask you to send an email to the following address by Friday, 14 February, requesting that your name be added.   

wighta@mearns.e-renfrew.sch.co.uk
Please be assured that paper copies will be sent home, should you prefer this method and we will continue to use texts as a means of communication.
As you will appreciate the office is a very busy environment.   The office staff are frequently interrupted with requests for forgotten items or messages to be passed onto children throughout the day and particularly first thing in the morning, when registration is taking place, and in the afternoon.  In a large school, this can result in staff having to track down classes who are, on occasions, in PE or with specialists and not in their classroom.  This is extremely disruptive and time consuming.   I would advise that, unless of an emergency nature, messages will not be passed onto children.

I would also like to remind parents that we have a 24 hour policy in Mearns Primary for returning calls to allow time for teachers and Senior Management Team members to investigate, where necessary.  If you are making a call to the office, please let the member of the office staff know the reason for your call and this will be directed to the appropriate staff member for their attention.

Parents Support Group
East Renfrewshire Carers’ are holding an evening on Thursday, 20 February at The Orchard Park Hotel in Giffnock from 6.30pm to 8.30pm.  This evening is intended to give those caring for children and young people with Asperger’s an opportunity to meet with other parents, have time away from caring, share valuable information, get connected and talk with people who understand.  If you would like to attend, please call the Carers’ Centre to book your place on 0141 638 4888.
[image: image3.wmf]Sainsbury’s Vouchers 
[image: image4.wmf]We are once again collecting Sainsbury’s Vouchers for additional PE equipment.  If you shop at Sainsbury’s, we would ask you to take advantage of the offer of vouchers.  There is a collection box at the reception desk.  The promotion is running until 20 May 2014.

Yours sincerely

Catherine Dillon-Ruddy
Head Teacher

Tel: 0141 570 7220

www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/mearns
EAST RENFREWSHIRE COUNCIL: EDUCATION DEPARTMENT

                 SCHOOL HOLIDAY ARRANGEMENTS 2014/2015

	TERM


	DATES OF ATTENDANCE

	First
	Teachers return

In-Service

In-Service

Pupils return

Close

September Weekend

September Weekend

Re-open

Close

In-Service 

Re-open

Close


	Monday 11 August 2014

Monday 11 August 2014

Tuesday 12 August 2014

Wednesday 13 August 2014

Thursday 25 September 2014

Friday 26 September 2014

Monday 29 September 2014

Tuesday 30 September 2014

Thursday 9 October 2014
Friday 10 October 2014
Monday 20 October 2014
Friday 19 December 2014



	Second
	Re-open

Close

In-Service

Mid Term

Mid Term

Re-open

Close 
	Monday 5 January 2015

Thursday 5 February 2015

Friday 6 February 2015

Monday 9 February 2015

Tuesday 10 February 2015

Wednesday 11 February 2015

Thursday 2 April 2015

	Third
	Re-open

Close

May Day Holiday

Re-open

Close

May Weekend 

May Weekend

In-Service

Re-open
Close
	Monday 20 April 2015

Friday 1 May 2015

Monday 4 May 2015

Tuesday 5 May 2015

Thursday 21 May 2015

Friday 22 May 2015

Monday 25 May 2015

Tuesday 26 May 2015

Wednesday 27 May 2015 

Wednesday 24 June 2015




Good Friday 3 April 2015 

Easter Monday 6 April 2015

(Calderwood Lodge Primary School will differ slightly from the above arrangements)
